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Peter M. Whitlock
47644 Forester Road
RR#2 Sardis, B.C.
CANADA V2R lBl

Dear Peter:

Thank you very much for the WHITLOCK.35 chart which I was able to
comprehend after some review. As to my immediate family, I have
some additions to the Chart, and some corrections to what is
already there. I hope to have these documented shortly, at which
time I will forward you a copy for inclusion on the Chart.

As to the line of N5) JOHN WILEY WHITLOCK, I have the following
questions and comments:

1. Would you please provide me the source for his 2nd wife,
N5)-M-(2) Emeline MEYERS?

2. Would you please provide me the source for the marriages of his
daughter, (02) Sarah E. WHITLOCK?

3. Would you please provide me the source for the death date of
N5) John Wiley WHITLOCK of 29 Nov 1906?

I have concluded that the age of John Wiley Whitlock on the 1850
Madison County, lL census is a typographical error. If he was, in
fact, aged 33 as stated, he would have been born in 1817, or two
years prior to his parents~ marriage. Most researchers have him
born in 1826 which would have made his age at 24, or possibly 23.
Considering all figures gives rise to the typo theory.

My searching has determined that John Wiley Whitlock and Lucina
(Bowles, Boles) Whitlock, who married in Greene County, IL on 14
Jan 1846, were on the 1850 census of Madison County, lL with
children Ann(a), age 2 and Sarah E., age 1. They then had son,
William Henry Whitlock, who would ultimately become the grandfather
of my husband, Eugene Wiley Whitlock. John and Lucina purchased
burial plots at the Oddfellows Cemetery near Granite City, (Madison
Co.) IL. Whether they are buried there remains to be answered as
there are no stones or records to so indicate. I speculate Lucina

died in childbirth of their son, William, 25 Nov 1851~
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Further, the St. Louis, MO Probate Records, Will Book E, No. 4535
shows 'a Will for John Whitlock, formerly a farmer in Madison Co.,
IL, written 27 Apr 1855 and recorded 15 June 1855.~ NOWHERE in the
records is mentioned a death date, but expenses incurred on 13 June
1855 for Madison County Ferry Co., 3 hacks - $2.40; 1 hearse - $
.80; 2 buggies - $1.00 are listed. Thus, a death date of approx.
12 June 1855 would likely be very close. The expenses were for
transporting his body across the Mississippi River, back to
Illinois for burial. The Will lists his children, Anna, Sarah and
William, by his First Wife (although she is not named). Also, the
name of EMELINE B. WHITLOCK does appear from time to time as
needing funds to pay certain expenditures.

Emeline is not listed as a "second wife" even though the Will was
written about 6 weeks prior to JohnJs death. Six months later, on
26 Dec 1855, Emeline B. Whitlock married George C. Skluburg (or
Kleeburg), Certificate 07-427, St. Louis, MO.

On 16 June, 1856, in the Circuit Court of Madison County, IL,
guardians Benjamin Wood and Charles Harward were appointed for
Anna, Sarah and William Whitlock, Minor heirs of John W. Whitlock,
late of said County, Deceased. In 1875, his son, William Henry
Whitlock, would move from "St. Louis" to Macoupin County, IL where
he would marry Harriett Deffenbaugh, raise a large family, die and
be buried.

I donJt know whether you wanted the details set out above, but they
are a part of the story about my husbandJs immediate family. There
are other yet missing parts that I continue to work on with the
anticipated hope of someday compiling a brief history of his
particular Branch.

Thanks so much for your help!


